
 MARCH 9, 2016 

The regular monthly meeting of the Hiles Town Board was held on Wednesday, March 9, 2016.  

Call to order was by supervisor Brian Bukovic in the  absence of chairman Tauer.  Present: 

Lovrine, Bukovic and clerk Votis.  Treasurer McKay-Burkey was also absent.  Agenda read.  

Motion to accept Lovrine.  Second Bukovic.  Motion carried.  Minutes of Feb read.  Motion 

Lovrine to accept.  Second Bukovic.  Motion carried.  Clerk read treasurer’s report.  OFFICER & 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Clerk read letter received from Forest County Land and Water on  

the nuisance complaint at 10531 Coes Landing: Their findings are that he is not in violation of 

the nuisance ordinance.  They will follow up on this in the spring.  Letter and pictures  from 

Georgianna Starz of Camp Nicolet with concerns of damage being done by the town plow when 

it turns around using their circular driveway.  Board will look at this on their annual roads survey 

Lastly, Lynn Black from the forest county highway office sent a letter telling the board that this 

year would be a good time to do black topping of roads as oil prices a low.  Clerk told the board 

that the annual town meeting has to be on Tuesday, April 19, 2016 and asked if they wanted to 

have the regular monthly meeting to follow on that date instead of the second Wednesday of the 

month.  Board agreed to this.  Bukovic told that Great American Disposal contacted him with 

request to have the permission letter faxed to them to go on posted roads for garbage removal as 

in the past.  Clerk had already done so.  He also stated the R Value will come next week to look 

over the town hall ceiling and submit  a proposal.  Lovrine contacted Bob Machon concerning if 

the state received our paser rating.  He called the state and made sure they had.  She also has 

been trying once again to talk to Bob Winot on the Four Duck Lk Rd issue and no reply!!  Board 

decided to go on the annual roads survey April 4, 2016.  Hiles Planning Committee: Mark Ferris 

reported on their meeting highlighting broadband/internet and the implementing of a  face book 

page which they will be responsible for.  Board is okay with this and will view it next month.  

CITIZENS INPUT: Jesse Houle owner of the land at 10531 Coes Landing asked the board who 

filed the nuisance complaint.  Board told him that they did not know.  Letter came from the 

county and the complaint was filed with them not the town.  He stated that he has the freedom to 

do whatever he wants on his land.  Bill Biemborn asked about road limits.   Clerk had talked to 

Tauer and he said they should go on this Friday.  After discussion it was decide they were to go 

on this Monday.  READING & APPROVAL TO PAY VOUCHERS: Motion by Bukovic to 

approve for payment vouchers #18044 to #18082.  Second Lovrine.  Motion carried.  Motion to 

adjourn Bukovic.  Second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  Meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 


